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Cougars Beat
Cougars Shut-Out UNLV 2-0

Potential  inclement  weather  canceled
Friday  night’s  game  between  the  UNLV
Rebels and the Houston Cougars . . .
Having  decided  the  game  would  not  be
made  up  meant  the  two  teams  could
stretch  their  lineups  as  needed  with
this brief two-game series.

The Cougars offense was in business in
the bottom of the first after a Brad
Burckel walk and a stolen base, then an
intentional  pass  to  Joe  Davis  .  .  .
Derrick Cherry put a ball in play toward
short that was too slow for the UNLV
defense  to  turn  a  double  play,  when
Cherry was safe at first, Burckel was
the first run to score for the Cougars
when he crossed home . . . After a Tyler
Bielamowicz single, Rey Fuentes followed
with a clean single up the middle into
center field which scored Derrick Cherry
from third to give the Cougars a 2-0
lead.

Lael Lockhart Jr. got his eleventh start
of the season against UNLV, and he was
cruising for the most part . . . The few
times Lockhart faced adversity, he was
quick  to  get  out  of  it  without  any
damage, in one instance Kyle Lovelace
caught  a  popped  bunt  in  front  of
homeplate and doubled-up the runner on
first with a quick, accurate throw . . .
In another instance Brad Burckel fielded
a bouncing ball right on top of second
base with a running bearing down on him,
his  throw  to  first  completed  another
double-play behind Lockhart.

The innings pitched quickly stacked up
as Lockhart faced only three batters in
five  of  his  innings  pitched  .  .  .
Lockhart eventually took the mound  in
the eighth inning still maintaining his
2-0 lead.

Bryson  Stott  entered  Friday’s  action
hitting  .365  for  UNLV,  the  highest
batting average on the team and the team
leader in homeruns with ten . . . Stott
was 0-for-4, striking out twice against
Lockhart  who  went  7  2/3  innings  of
scoreless  baseball  against  a  good
hitting team that only got five hits off
of him and struck out five times.

Devon Roedahl came into the game with
two outs in the eighth to get the final
out  with  two  runners  put  on  base  by
Lockhart . . . Roedahl induced a ground
ball to short that Kobe Hyland handled
easily to get the runner at first and
end the inning . . . Roedahl returned to
the  mound  for  the  ninth  after  the
Cougars went down in order in the bottom
of the eighth.

An error at third was followed by a deep
grounder to short, Kobe Hyland was able
to field the ball but unable to make a
clean throw to Burckel at second as Kobe
was falling away from the throw . . .
Roedahl struck out the next two batters,
then loaded the bases with a walk, he
then recorded his third strikeout of the
inning to end the game and secure the 2-
0 win for Houston . . . Roedahl did not
allow a hit in his 1 1/3 innings that
earned him his fourth save on the year .
. . Lockhart for his outstanding effort
was rewarded with his fourth win as he
loaded  his  ERA  to  3.03  with  his
scoreless effort.

The shortened weekend series with UNLV
concludes Sunday afternoon at Schroeder
Park, first pitch is at 1pm. –
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